
 

AGENDA 
 
TITLE: Community Services Committee 
DATE: Thursday 24 March 2011 
TIME: 10.15 am 
VENUE: Tasman District Council, 189 Queen Street, Richmond 
 
MEMBERS: 

 
Cr J L Edgar (Chair), Mayor R G Kempthorne, Crs M L Bouillir, S G Bryant, 
B W Ensor, B F Dowler, G A Glover, J L Inglis, T B King, C M Maling, 
Z S Mirfin, T E Norriss, N Riley and E  J Wilkins 
 

 TIME  PAGE 
1 10.15 am OPENING, APOLOGIES, WELCOME 

 
 

2 10.20 am PUBLIC FORUM 
 

 

3 10.25 am CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
 

  3.1 Community Services Committee 
 
Recommendation: 
 
THAT the minutes of the Community Services Committee 
meeting held on 10 February 2011 containing resolutions 
CS11-02-01 to CS11-02-18 be confirmed as a true and 
correct record. 
 

 

  3.2 
 

Creative Communities 
 
Recommendation: 
 
THAT the minutes of the Creative Communities 
Subcommittee meeting held on 22 February 2011 
containing resolutions CS11-02-19 to CS11-02-25 be 
received. 
 

 

4 10.30 am REPORTS 
 

 

  4.1 Chair 
 

1 

  4.2 Community Services Manager 
 

2 

  4.3 Manager Property Services 
 

20 

  4.4 Reserves Manager  
 

24 

  4.5 Community & Recreation Advisor 
 

26 

  4.6 Libraries Manager 
 

30 

  4.7 Customer Services Manager 
 

34 

  4.8 
 

Safe at the Top 36 

 
 

 4.9 Memorial Park Fence 
 

39 

  4.10 Baches on Esplanade and Road Reserve 43 



5 11.00 am WHO SAFER COMMUNITIES 
 
Barbara Graves will be in attendance to give a presentation: 
  
Safe at the Top is a collaborative approach to improving community safety 
in Nelson/Tasman- using a tried and tested framework to align work, 
identify needs and gaps in provision and to maximise the resources 
available. The aim is to have Nelson / Tasman accredited as the 17

th
 

International Safer Community in New Zealand in 2011.  
 
International Safe Communities is a World Health Organisation (WHO) 
concept that recognizes safety as “a universal concern and a 
responsibility for all". This approach to community safety encourages 
greater cooperation and collaboration between non-government 
organisations, the business sector, local and government agencies.  
 
Accreditation is one step on the way to making our community safer.   

 

 


